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MDMLG Professional Development Committee - Annual Report, 2010-2011
Professional Development Committee Structure:
Gina Hug, Chair (2012)

Jennifer Bowen (2011)

Toni Janik (2012)

Juliet Mullenmeister (2012)

Wendy Wu (2012)
Objectives: 
· Develop, organize, and implement one or more continuing education opportunities to the membership and interested nonmembers on relevant topics related to medical librarianship. 

· Coordinate efforts with the program committee in order to provide programs that are beneficial to the membership. 

· Coordinate with Wayne State University to provide access to MLA Webcasts.

· Prepare an annual report summarizing the committee's activities for 2010-2011. 

· Notify membership of appropriate and timely professional development information, courses, and resources. 

· Prepare a projected budget and submit an expense report for the 2010-2011 fiscal year. 

· Submit relevant materials to the archives. 

Accomplishments:
Webcasts:
On November 10, 2010, Wayne State University hosted the MLA webcast titled “ABCs of E-Books: Strategies for the Medical Library.”

On April 20, 2011, Wayne State University hosted the MLA webcasted titled “Shifting Skills to Navigate the Changing Horizon.”

CE Classes:
MDMLG and Shiffman Medical Library sponsored two courses in 2010-2011.  The first class was titled “PubMed Clinics of North America.”  There was a morning session and an afternoon session of this class.  The course was worth 3 CE credits. There was a total of 35 attendees.  The instructor was Holly Burt from GMR.  The second class was titled “Getting the Best Out of Docline.” This class was presented in the morning only.  The course was worth 3 CE credits.  The instructor was Charniel McDaniels from GMR. There were 6 attendees.
MDMLG sponsored the Spring Continuing Education course “Emerging Technologies for Libraries.”  The course was worth 6 CE credits.  The instructors were Gabriel R. Rios, Deputy Director, Lister Hill Library of the Health Sciences, University of Alabama-Birmingham, and Melissa DeSantis, AHIP, Deputy Director, Health Sciences Library, University of Colorado-Denver, Aurora, CO. The course was held at St. Joseph Mercy Oakland in Pontiac, MI.  There were 20 attendees.
Thank you to my committee members for all of your hard work and for a great year of education!
Respectfully Submitted,

Gina Hug, MDMLG Professional Development Chair 2010-2011

